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2. Please tell me the detailed plan to reduce the high debt (and the solution is 
NOT keeping rates high). 
 
The 2024 Long-term Plan includes a financial strategy that aims to reduce debt 
over time. The LTP can be found on the council website.  
 
Consistent with the LTP financial strategy, for the first time in many years 
depreciation will be fully funded through rates in 2025-26, an important step 
towards ensuring current ratepayers fund their fair share of asset costs and 
excess debt is not accumulated. 
 

3. Why was this not given priority and a special section in the annual plan 
 
The Annual Plan follows the direction of the LTP and is consistent with the 
financial strategy set out in that document. It was not considered necessary to 
repeat LTP material in the Annual Plan. 
 

 
Ngā mihi,  
 
 
 
 
Mark de Haast 
Group Manager Corporate Services 
Te Kaihautū Ratonga Tōpū 




